
NETGEAR, INC. 
350 East Plumeria Drive San Jose, CA 95134 

 

Date: 2019-05-10 

 
Attestation Letter for re-use of Test Data: 
 
Comparison of FCC ID: PY318300428 made according to 47CFR Part C/Part E for on 12/19/2018. 
 
For 
 
New application: FCC ID: PY319100441 
 
The new equipment in this application FCC ID: PY319100441, differs from the initial version with new 
firmware to increase 5G NR Transmit E.I.R.P. (SISO/MIMO) and enable 3 modules for 126 single beams and 
63 beam pairs. The testing documenting the change is shown in the FCC Part 30 and power density 
evaluation attached. 
 
FCC ID: PY319100441 used same 4G LTE and Wi-Fi hardware design with all (TX power, antenna, etc.) 
remaining the same. 

 

Old Firmware version: NTGX50_15.07.02.00 

 

New Firmware version: NTGX50_15.10.01.00 

 

 
The change described above does not affect the radio characteristics of LTE and Wi-Fi operations. 
Consequently, radio test data retrieved from the initial application FCC ID: PY318300428 can be used for 
the FCC ID: PY319100441 application. 

 

It is therefore not necessary to re-test for LTE & Wi-Fi Function. 

 

 
 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact me. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

 

----------------------------------- 

David Kay  

Regulatory Compliance Director 

Tel: 4088903657 

Fax: 4089078097 

E-mail: david.kay@netgear.com 


